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	SCPT Email Update
	January 25 2012


Dear: «FirstName» «LastName»,

Bylaws in the Mail and on www.scpt.org 
The bylaws have been reviewed over the past 18 months and approved for presentation to the Members at the 2012 AGM for approval. The bylaw proposal is at the printer and will be mailed to every Member of the Saskatchewan College of Physical Therapists. It is essential you review these documents. 
Please have your comments or questions back to the SCPT prior to March 7 so they can be reviewed at the Council meeting on March 10th. Email comments to contactus@scpt.org 
You can see the package now by going to www.scpt.org ; log in to the members’ site; login  – members password – scpt123
Online Renewal Update
Online Renewal is going very well for 2012. To date, over 220 Members have renewed online. 
Remember it in your best interest to renew early. Here’s why:
1. It is too easy to push it to the back burner and forget about it (which could result in late fees)
2. If you run into problems, it is best to deal with them when there is no deadline looming and SCPT Staff have the time to assist you
3. Be sure to allow time for the jurisprudence
Continuing Competency Jurisprudence Questions
Thank-you to everyone who has participated in the 10 question exercise. Participation is currently over 50%. Those of you that have yet to renew should ensure you participate in this exercise.
There have been some glitches but these are being cleared up quickly by the team at CPTE. This truly has been a team effort!

SCPT is Recruiting for Council and Committees

At the AGM in April, new Council and Committees will be selected for the 2012/13 Council year. This is a tremendous opportunity for Members to get involved. There are many Committees that require very little time yet make a tremendous contribution to the SCPT. Others require special team members (e.g. Legislation, PCC).
And those of you who would like to have a hand in the direction of physiotherapy in Saskatchewan; you should consider serving on Council.

Descriptions for the positions will be on the website this week
Retention of Records - clarification
Here is an update to Position Statement #6 Medical Records regarding retention of records; the following has been restated, “chart notes and records including external information be kept for 6 years past the last date of entry for an adult and for a child be 2 years past the age of majority, or 6 years after the date last seen, whichever may be the later date”. The correct Position Statement is on the website.
Congratulations New Practicing Physical Therapists
A total of 26 Restricted PT’s successfully completed the clinical portion of the PCE.  Congratulations! 
Please remember you must send SCPT a copy of your certificate from the Alliance to have your status changed to practicing. Until you physically receive your Practicing License you are to continue to sign all documentation as a restricted PT. 
PLEASE NOTE: Now that you have checked your profile for 2012, please take time to do it monthly to ensure accuracy and you are able to access it
